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Knowledge grows 

The Company has an extensive integrity due diligence program designed to assess the integrity of its business 
partners. An integrity due diligence assessment is carried out prior to engaging business partners to identify actual 
or possible risks relating to corruption or human rights and re-performed on a frequent basis during the engagement. 

PWC Norway is engaged by the internal audit division of the Company. The division has not instructed PWC in any 
manner which could result in, or otherwise been involved in or made aware of, any labour law crimes or indecent 
working conditions within PWC Norway. Integrity due diligence assessments have been carried out by the Company 
in accordance with its policies and no risks have been identified by the Company in relation to PWC Norway. 

4 The Board's assessment of the Proposal 

The right for a shareholder to put matters on the agenda for a general meeting pursuant to PLC § 5-11 is wide­
ranging and the threshold for dismissing a proposed matter is high. It is ultimately up to the board of the Company 
to decide if a matter raised by a shareholder shall be included on the agenda for a general meeting. Although the 
threshold for dismissing a matter raised by a shareholder is high, there are limitations in that the matter must relate 
to the Company and be within the authority of the general meeting. Matters of personal or political character will 
typically not be relevant. 

The allegations made by the shareholder in this case do not relate to the Company, but its business partner PWC 
Norway, and there have been no allegations towards any persons in the Company for having been involved in or 
having had any connections to the underlying allegations towards PWC Norway. The matter is also clearly of a 
personal character. 

Nevertheless, the board of the Company has after careful considerations resolved to include the matter on the 
agenda for this year's annual general meeting. It should however be noted that the board of the Company does not 
support the Proposal for the reasons set out above, and recommends the general meeting to vote against the 
proposal. 








